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Potwin PRIDE News 

 

 We are planning to have the National Night Out from 6:00 to 7:00 PM on October 6.  See the 

flyer for more information. 

 We have harvested 2,849 pounds of produce at the Ken Whittington Memorial Plant a Row for 

the Hungry Garden.  That includes 1,687 pounds of tomatoes and the first 17 pounds of turnips that were pulled on 

September 21.  It also includes about 134 pounds of watermelons that Bertha planted and watered in the garden.  The 

Dyck family who have helped for several years, but have moved to Texas recently, got the first one that weighed 28 

pounds.  There was one that weighed 35 pounds and one that weighed 21 pounds.  There were about 25 melons on the 

four plants. 

 We have planned workdays to make improvements at the old station, but have decided to wait to see if it is 

going to be torn down within a year before putting more time into the project. 

 The next PRIDE meeting will be October 15 at 7:00 PM at the Community House. 

Melvina Jones, secretary   

   

 



The North Butler 4-H Club met on Monday August 10, 2020 for their monthly meeting. The 

meeting was called to order by President, Shelby Henley. Cora Brackenridge led the Flag 

Salute. Ella Amend led the    4-H Pledge. Roll call was answered by “My Favorite fair 

project was” by 12 members in person and on zoom. The minutes of the last meeting were 

not available. Treasure’s report was read. Debora Claassen recognized those members 

with an August birthday. She reminded the club that the Kansas State Fair would be virtual 

this year and entries are due August 27, 2020. She also encouraged members to start working on their record 

books. The program began with Carson Brackenridge giving a project talk over his Buymanship outfit he took 

to the County Fair. Makenzie Creekmore presented parliamentary procedure rules. Rustin McLaughlin led the 

club in “Old McDonald”. Desiree Ingalsbe completed the program by showing the club her paintings she took 

to the County Fair. Members signed up for offices they would like to hold in the next year. Elections will be 

held at the next meeting. As part of a community service project, members brought their fair projects and 

made a short video to show residents at Wheat State Manor.  

The North Butler 4-H Club met on Monday September 14, 2020 for their monthly meeting at Emmaus 

Mennonite Church. The meeting was called to order by President, Shelby Henley. Cora Brackenridge led the 

Flag Salute. Ella Amend led the 4-H Pledge. Roll call was answered by “My Favorite Sport” by 13 members. 

There were 5 youth guests present. The minutes of the last meeting were not available. Treasure’s report was 

read. Debora Claassen led the Leader’s Report by recognizing those members who had September birthdays. 

She also acknowledged 4 members who entered in the Kansas State Fair: Ella Amend, Cora Brackenridge, 

Shelby Henley and Harley McLaughlin. She reminded the club that Record Books and KAP entries are due 

September 23, 2020 in order for her to sign. New Business included 3 motions passed and seconded for future 

community service projects. The program began with Cora Brackenridge leading the group in singing and 

dancing to the “Chicken Dance”. The Nomination Committee, comprising of Ella Amend and Ann and Cora 

Brackenridge, led the club in elections and voting for offices for 2020-2021. The next scheduled meeting is 

October 12th, 2020 at 7:00 pm at Emmaus Mennonite Church with precautions and zoom meeting available.   

-Ella Amend, Club Reporter  

 



OCTOBER ACTIVITIES AT POTWIN 
CHRISTIAN CHURCH 

 
HEADS UP GUYS! 

You are invited to a men’s breakfast at 8:30 AM October 3, 2020 at 
Potwin Christian Church. 

There will be breakfast, fellowship, and devotions.  Please come and 
bring a friend! 

 
On October 10, 2020, there will be a wiener roast at Dave and Stephanie 

Willits.   Please bring a side to share as hot dogs, buns, and drinks are 
furnished.   Please bring a lawn chair.  There are trails to explore, so if you 

are looking for some fun outdoor time, head our way.   
For directions to Dave and Stephanie’s, call LaVonne at  

620-752-3454 or 316-650-5744.  Hope to see you! 
 
We are now streaming live on Facebook but are still working on a few 
glitches.  Technology, isn’t is wonderful!???  If you can’t physically join us, 
please follow us on Facebook. 
 

 

LAWN HEROES 

620-752-3122 

“Never Fear The “Lawn Heroes” Are Here” 
 





 

 

 

 

 

 



Potwin National Night Out 

October 6, 2020 
Lions Club Shelter House 

 

Hot Dogs and Ice Cream 

6:00 to 7:00 PM 
 

Hot dogs cooked and furnished by Butler County 

Sheriff Kelly Herzet 
 

Ice cream and cake furnished by PRIDE 
 

Drinks furnished by Wheat State Technologies 
 

Get to know your neighbors and sheriff officers. 

 

Social distancing and face masks recommended. 

 

Potwin PRIDE Inc. will be recognizing the volunteers who helped 

at the Ken Whittington Memorial Plant a Row for the Hungry 

Garden and other community improvement projects. 

 

Sponsored by: Potwin PRIDE Inc. 

Butler County Sheriff Department 

Wheat State Technologies 



 

This has been the weirdest year so far.  But I think with kids going back to school, a little normalcy is 

on the horizon.  I found this easy pork chop recipe in an old cookbook.  JoAnn loves to buy old 

cookbooks at garage/estate sales and then we both go through them and mark what we want to try.  

The best ones are from churches with their down-home recipes, so the pork chops and the Lemon 

Blossoms are from two old cookbooks.  Which ones, I have no idea as we have been through a lot of 

them.   Hope you enjoy them.  LaVonne Baker 

Creamy Pork Chops 
 
4 pork chops 
1 can cream of chicken soup 
1 packet of Hidden Valley Ranch Dressing Mix 
 

Place pork chops in bottom of crock pot.  Pour soup on top and sprinkle packet of dressing mix on top.  

Cover and cook on high for 4 hours or low for 6 hours.  Can serve with mashed potatoes or over rice. 

Lemon Blossoms 
 
1 box yellow cake mix 
1 3.5 oz. pkg Instant Lemon pudding mix 
4 large eggs 
¾ cup vegetable oil 
 
Glaze 
 
4 cups powdered sugar 
1/3 cup fresh lemon juice  
Zest of 1 lemon  
3 tablespoons vegetable oil 
3 tablespoons water 
 
To make glaze, sift the sugar into a mixing bowl.  Add the lemon juice, zest, oil, and water.  Mix with a 

spoon until smooth. 

Preheat oven to 350 degrees.  Spray miniature muffin tins with vegetable oil cooking spray.  Combine 

the cake mix, pudding mix, eggs and oil and a blend well with an electric mixer until smooth, about 2 

minutes.  Pour a small amount of batter, filling each muffin tin half way.  Bake for 12 minutes or until 

tops are lightly browned.  Turn out onto a tea towel or rack.  With fingers, (I used two forks) dip the 

cupcakes in glaze while they are still warm, covering as much of the cake as possible, or spoon the 

glaze over the warm cupcakes, turning them to completely coat.  Place on wire rack with waxed paper 

underneath to catch any drips and let the glaze set thoroughly, about an hour, before storing in 

containers with tight fitting lids. 









 





 



Show you school pride with 
Remington Spirit Wear! 

 

Proceeds benefit the Remington Booster Club. 
Please be sure to check back frequently, as new items are always being added! 

  
Because your items are custom made to order, please allow up to 2-3 weeks (10-

14 regular business days) for your order to be produced and ready for pick-up. 
Remington Booster Club orders are distributed at the schools, 

through the Booster Club. 
 

Please note manufacturer size charts which are provided for all items.  
Personalized and custom garments are not exchangeable. 

https://www.heartlanddesignsks.com/collections/frontpage 

Or contact one of the schools and they will help you get 

what you need.  

 

Potwin Public Library News 

We would like to thank everyone who has donated time, 

books, and monetarily to the library this year. The 

community is truly blessed by your continued support. 

 During this unusual time, we continue to offer many 

services. If you are unsure if we can assist you, please give 

us a call.  

620-752-3421 

 


